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Commendations:

The MUS department is commended for the following noteworthy accomplishments:

· Exceptional community outreach, evidenced by the volume of performances by: 
o
Wind Ensemble

o
Community Band

o
Bell Choir

o
Jazz Ensemble

o
Youth Ensemble

o
Gospel Choir

o
Blue Grass

· Close collaboration within the department that demonstrates dedication to help students

· Well-credentialed faculty whose performance activity and areas of specialization enhance learning opportunities for students
· Number of students declaring MUS as their program of study (110)
· Use of multiple methods of formative and summative assessment, including:
o
Mandatory faculty advising

o
Quarterly Board Exams (jury)

o
Overall preparation of students at graduation

· Accreditation by the National Association of Schools of Music
Recommendations for Action:

· Collect and analyze data about the impact of the department’s community outreach to monitor and improve the results

· Document the assessment activity and evidence presented in the self study report, with specific attention to the number of students in the program compared to the number of graduates; seek assistance from IPR to support this research to increase the number of graduates and/or document the extent of transfer
· Through IPR, access information about graduates and pre-degree transferees in order to assess the effectiveness of the program 

· Identify the patterns of evidence that emerge from the student learning experiences in the department in order to better respond to student needs

· Based on data, plan and initiate next steps for program improvements
· Conduct a needs analysis to assess the viability of a new technical program or track: in music (i.e., music industry)

· Explore grant funding and partnership prospects in order to acquire needed resources and/or equipment; use the resources of the Grants Office and the Dean’s Office as needed
o
Study of other spaces available for course delivery, practice rooms (on and off campus)

o
Fundraising from outside groups

Overall Assessment of Department’s Progress and Goals:

The Music Department’s extensive involvement with the community through its ambitious performance schedule is noteworthy.  Increased enrollment in courses and increased faculty performances throughout the community revealed both an internal and external interest in courses and performances.  However, the limited number of graduates of in the program warrants careful study to determine how to increase the graduation rate of music students.  Facility limitations and new program prospects identified by the department indicate a need for evaluation of the scope of the department’s current and prospective offerings.  

Institutional or Resource Barriers to the Department’s Ability to Accomplish its Goals, if any:

· Limited practice rooms and/or ensemble rooms

· Need for college support for external fund development, including gifts 

· Ascertain the extent to which MUS lab fees, if reapportioned back into the MUS department budget rather than the General Fund, would encourage new program and/or track development

